=

EUROJUST

Executive Board meeting 13 July 2020

Summary of outcomes

The chair of the Executive Board, Mr Ladislav Hamran, opened the meeting and welcomed the members
to the thirteenth meeting of the Executive Board of Eurojust.

Main decisions

The Executive Board discussed the access to Eurojust services by the Danish authorities, and the next steps
to take in the communication with the Danish authorities.

In its meeting of 30 June 2020, the Executive Board initially discussed the evaluation of the liaison officer
in Brussels. The College subsequently discussed the evaluation and recommended way forward in its
meeting of 7 July 2020, and voiced its support for option 1 (one staff member permanently posted in
Brussels). In its meeting of 13 July the Executive Board decided in favour of option 1 and did not consider
it necessary to decide on the precise scenario for the number of missions to The Hague, leaving that choice
to the appreciation of the line manager.

The Executive Board approved, with changes, the recommended ‘key messages’ in reply to the Europol
annual work plan 2021.

The Executive Board took note of the Self-assessment Internal Control Standards (ICS) 2019. The results
of this self-assessment will be taken into account for the implementation of the Internal Control
Framework (ICF), implementing College Decision 2019-16 of 10 December 2019 adopting a revised
Eurojust Internal Control Framework.
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